
Chairman Gene Neidermyer called the December 14, 2023 meeting of the Earl Township Sewer Authority to order at 6:32 p.m. Present were Gene Neidermyer, Jim Leonard, and Reade Witman. Also present were Noah Zimmerman (Operator), Dan Becker, (Engineer), Bill Cassidy (Solicitor) and Tom Plitt (Township Supervisor).
Jim made a motion to approve the November 9, 2023 minutes. Reade seconded the motion, and all voted yes.
The Authority entered into executive session to discuss employee matters at 6:19 pm and reconvened at 6:32 pm.

Victoria Storz, Nikolaus & Hohenadel, LLP, and Toni Kelly, 117 Windsock Way, were present to discuss the sewer easement encroachment on Toni’s property. Toni relayed that she received a building permit from Earl Township when she installed the pool on her property. A patio was installed around the pool which is within the Authority’s existing sewer easement. It was noted and acknowledged by Toni that the Authority never granted approval for installation of any improvements within the Authority’s existing sewer easement. Toni is requesting an agreement be created that she would be liable for any expenses if the Authority would need to work on the sewer line in the future. The Authority tabled the discussion until the January 11, 2024 meeting.

The Authority reviewed the ninety (90) days of daily meter readings submitted by Dajos Properties LLC, 199 Quality Circle. The readings confirmed they are within their purchased capacity.

The Authority reviewed the request from Orlan Park Capital, 220 Jalyn Drive, to complete an additional ninety (90) days of daily meter readings due to discovering a toilet leak. The Authority agreed to allow the additional meter readings.
Noah met with Melvin Stoltzfus, 221 Jalyn Drive, regarding his request for an additional EDU for echo housing. The connection will be made to Melvin’s existing private sewer lateral and prior to the existing connection into the Authority’s sewer facilities Reade made a motion to approve Melvin Stoltzfus purchasing an additional EDU for temporary echo housing.  Jim seconded the motion and all voted yes.
Jim made a motion to approve the 2024 budget for Project 1 and Project 3. Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.
Jim made a motion to add advertising for two (2) Sewer Operators to the agenda. Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Reade made a motion to approve advertising for two (2) Sewer Operators. Jim seconded the motion and all voted yes.
Sewer Operators Report presented by Noah Zimmerman
1. The Plant was within permit limits for November.  
2. Sam Ringler Trucking hauled 88,000 gallons of bio-solids in November.

3. The hauled in waste was 296,650 gallons and $10,382.75 revenue was received in November.
4. STP Filter #1 The PLC was reprogrammed and is now in operation, we are still waiting for the invoice.
5. The Kinzer Avenue Pump Station is on hold, PSI is waiting for parts.

6. Power Pro, 780 East Main Street, is connected to the sewer system as of 12/7/2023.

7. Power Pro, 800 West Main Street, is waiting on connection. They have purchased their capacity and their tank.

8. 745 East Main Street and Tower Road Auto Rentals, 715 East Main Street, is waiting on connection. They have purchased their capacity and their tanks.

9. Tractor Supply, 151 Tower Road, still has not made any contact with us. The Authority advised that another letter be issued to have them connect to the public sewer system.
Engineer’s Report presented by Dan Becker
1. Kinzer Avenue Pump Station Upgrade:  PSI is scheduled to install the control building louvers the week of December 21, 2023, and the meter vault on January 11, 2024.  Pumps are anticipated to be delivered in March 2024. All of the major shop drawings have been reviewed including the pumps and controls. The emergency generator submittal was reviewed and was recently resubmitted. The Township issued the building permit for the project.

PPL indicated that the 3-phase power extension to the Pumping Station site is complete and is being QA/QC reviewed. Becker will continue to push PPL for a schedule for the extension.  PPL is currently working on right-of-way issues with the Township.

Substantial Completion is June 2, 2024 and Final Completion is June 30, 2024.
2. York Building Products: Construction has commenced and the 2 LPSS flow meters have been installed. The owner submitted a formal request for permission to install a water deduct meter for one of the buildings on December 11, 2023. Becker and Authority staff reviewed the request and requested plumbing plans for the building where the deduct meter is proposed to be installed. The Authority Solicitor will also need to review the access agreement upon receipt from the property owner. The access agreement will allow the Authority access to the deduct meter should the Authority allow the deduct meter request.

3. Pumping Station Flow Metering:  Becker provided a letter to the Authority dated February 1, 2022 detailing recommended metering facilities at each remote pumping station along with estimated construction costs. PADEP again commented on the lack of flow metering as part of the annual Chapter 94 Report review. Becker submitted the Local Share Account (LSA) grant application on November 29, 2023.

4. Garden Spot Village West Campus: The developer’s attorney provided correspondence to the Authority and offered a presentation of that correspondence to the Authority at the June 2023 meeting. Becker reviewed the correspondence provided a DRAFT memo to the Authority at the August 2023 Authority meeting for review. The Authority Solicitor issued correspondence to the developer’s attorney on September 15, 2023 requesting additional information to substantiate the developer request. The Authority Solicitor received correspondence from the developer’s attorney dated November 29, 2023. Becker will review the information and provide a written memo to the Authority in advance of the January 2024 Authority meeting.

5. 121 Jalyn Drive: At the October 2023 Authority meeting, the Authority approved the sanitary sewer facility design conditioned upon final review of the submission. Becker issued the final review letter dated October 24, 2023 detailing the remaining administrative items that need to be addressed by the developer.

6. Short Street Sanitary Sewer Extension: Becker received an email the developer’s consultant questioning the process to obtain approval for installation of the low-pressure sanitary sewer extension along Route 23 east of Short Street. Becker received sanitary sewer design submission and issued a review letter dated October 26, 2023. Becker received a resubmission and will review that after the developer posts the required escrow account with the Authority.

7. Lancaster County ARPA Funding: Becker submitted a grant application to the County on August 31, 2023 for the Kinzer Avenue Pumping Station project. Becker attended the County Commissioners workshop meeting on December 12, 2023 and this project is included as a Tier 1 project meaning that the County will likely provide some level of ARPA funding to the Authority. Grant award decisions will probably be made in January.

Monthly Reporting Items

Project 1:

1. Monthly Flows to New Holland: Average daily flows for November: 35,766 gpd (compared to October’s 33,819 gpd and September’s 28,628 gpd). Eastern Service Area average daily flows for November: 783 gpd (compared to October’s 900 gpd and September’s 1,185 gpd). 
Project 2/3:
1. MEMHP: Reported average daily flow for November: 18,999 gpd (compared to October’s 12,873 gpd and September’s 9,406 gpd).
2. GSV: Reported average daily flows for November: 60,238 gpd (compared to October’s 69,773 gpd and September’s 63,144 gpd).  Average total daily flow for November was below the guaranteed 62,869 gpd, so Guarantee of Capacity Fee assessed for November.  Memory facility flows continue to be below the projected 11 EDUs.
3. Monthly STP flows: Reported average daily flows for November: 328,100 gpd (compared to October’s 326,700 gpd and September’s 324,100 gpd).  
4. Flows from WVA: Average daily recorded flows for November: 143,867 gpd (compared to October’s 138,326 gpd and September’s 142,317 gpd).  
5. Connection and Permitting Tracking: No new EDU connections in November.  For 2023, a total of 5 EDU’s were purchased for 4 properties (5 ETSA and 0 WVA EDUs).
The balances for the delinquent accounts were:


Project #1 - $  1,389.95
Project #3 - $32,274.97
The November receipts were:



Project #1 - $2,683.69
Project #3 - $80,140.46
Reade made a motion to approve the disbursements of checks #3550 - #3555 for Project 1 in the amount of $12,435.84 and checks #7917 – #7944 for Project 3 in the amount of $91,501.81, which includes an electronic payment for insurance.  Jim seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Joy M Oberholtzer, Appointed Secretary/Treasurer

